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Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Christopher Nsor 994-1985 

  

Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 209-3181(C) 
  oliverexe@aol.com 

Outside Guard Dante Garcia 797-8593 
 Gdante1200@gmail.com 

1Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 year Trustee Ken Peterson PGK* 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

 kandkpete@att.net 

3Year Trustee Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM* 761-5731 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Joe Karlowitsch (562)243-8022(W) (562)825-9500(C) 

 Joe.karlowitsch@kofc.org 

District Deputy Dan Kane DD#112 (206)950-3570 
  

  * Note*  

  These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the   

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting. 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Gilbert & Mary Montoya      Mary Sanchez      Laura Kato – Bob Marsh’s Niece 

      Tony Nieto – John Oliver’s Friend     Roberta Maida – John Oliver’s Friend 
 
 

 

Fred Navarro (recovering from surgery)     Carlos Chavez PGK     Al Castellano (cancer)      

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week) 

 

 

Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife     Shryl – Ira Pringle PGK’s Wife 

Leota Moore (stroke), Ana Maria Kulassia, Tom Gillman (stroke), Dodi Gillman (COPD), 

Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Rose Diaz, Judy Velarde, Keith & Linda Alber,  

Jim & Cathy Mangrum, Sam Blatter - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Lumas Gougis, David G, 

Aurelia Hains, Shryl Pringle, Gary Woods, Vernon Woods, Byron Hithe  

Emile (cancer) & Jill Duronslet (breast cancer) - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Pat – Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Wife       

Hugh Dunaway (cancer) – Neomi Serb’s Brother-in-Law 

Dennis Sill (cancer) – Neomi Serb’s Bother-in-Law 

Carmen Connally – Leo Fernandez’ Sister     Shelly DeVries (Faith) 

Jim & Mimi DeRosa’s Grandson – Jim & Anita Bowler’s Friends 

Mary (kidney failure) – Leo Griego’s Wife 

Genoveva Villanveva (stomic cancer)      Colleen Farnell (breast cancer) 

Keith England – Mike Mercer’s Brother-in-Law 

Homebound of St. Irenaeus 

 

     Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 I hope everybody is having a nice and relaxing summer. School is still out, children at home. 

Enjoy your family and spend good and fun times with them.  

 Many of us attended the Chapter Officers Workshop, where we talked about the new 

Supreme Program called “Faith in Action”. This will be a challenging year for us to implement this 

new program. I am excited about this program, as we will get closer to our faith. I will be asking for 

help in the programs we will be implementing. Please consider helping your council 

 Please welcome our new Brother Knight Ron Ball. He completed his Admission Degree July 

16, 2018 at Fr. Kass Council. He is our first member this Fraternal Year 2018-2019. This year we are 

asked by Supreme to recruit 15 new members. We are on our way, for another great year. Last 

fraternal year we recruited 19 new members and achieved the 14 new members we were asked to 

recruit (we dropped 5 members).  

   
God Bless Us All, 

Grand Knight 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

July Meeting 

                         $20.00 

                    Chris Briskon 
  

              July Meeting = $10.00 
 

 

 



 

  

 

“Be of Good Cheer”  

 

We grow up being told things like “ Don’t worry it won’t hurt forever” or “you may 

feel bad now but you will get over it.” All to make us feel better or get over a rough place in 

our life. If we can remember Gods words in Revelations 21:1-5 It will give us all the 

confidence we need to know, that what is happening now does not mean forever. This is 

only a temporary reminder of what happens in a world where God’s order has been broken. 

Suffering was not part of His original plan for us. In John 16:33 Jesus tells us “These things 

I have spoken to you, that in Me you have peace. In the world you will have tribulation; but 

be of good cheer, I have overcome the world.” God’s plan is to redeem the world from 

suffering caused by sin. Revelation 21:1-3 1. Now I saw a new heaven and a new earth, for 

the first heaven and the first earth had passed away. Also there was no more sea. 

 2:Then I, John saw the holy city. New Jerusalem, coming down out of heaven from 

God, prepared as a bride adorned for her husband. 

 3:And I heard a loud voice from heaven saying, “Behold the tabernacle of God is 

with men, and He will dwell with them, and they shall be His people. God Himself will be 

with them and be their God. 

 Revelation 21: 4-5 these are the two verses you need to remember when life throws 

you a curve ball and you just don’t think you can survive. Revelation 21: 4 “And God will 

wipe away every tear from their eyes; there will be no more death, nor sorrow, nor crying. 

There shall be no more pain, for the former things have passed away.” 

 5: Then He who sat on the throne said, “Behold I make all things new.” 

  

You can still be right side up in an upside down world 
NSS 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

We support him financially as well as in our Prayers 

 



 

 

  

                           

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 Starting this Columbian Year the new program model will be in effect. This is a new 

way to help our council, families, and parish.  Along with this change comes category 

changes. Instead of the 6 categories previously used: Church, Community, Council, Family, 

Culture of Life, and Youth.  “Faith in Action” focuses on just 4 categories:  Faith, Life, 

Community, and Family.  A lot more to come through our Grand Knight. 

 

 Corporate Communion and the Installation of Officers was held on July 29th. I 

would like to thank everybody for attending mass and the ceremony. 

   

 Parish Picnic is August 26th from 12:00 PM to 4:00 PM.  We will be barbecuing 

hamburgers and hot dogs. Help will be needed for SETUP, COOKING, SERVING, and 

CLEANUP. Brothers we need all the help we can get, please plan attending and bring your 

family! 

   

Have a great rest of your summer.1 

God Bless 

George del Hierro 

 

 

Deputy Grand Knight    

   

 

 

 

 

 

Faith 
Life 

Community 
Family 



 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 
 First, I want to congratulate John Oliver, our Council’s newest Honorary Life Member, 

who qualified for this honor by being at least 70 years old and having 25 years of continuous service 

to the Knights of Columbus. 

  

 Welcome to our newest brother, Ron Ball, who joined us on July 16th. 

 

 I encourage all of our new members to take the time to meet our Insurance Advisor, Brother 

Joe Karlowitsch, to learn about all the insurance and annuity programs available to members of the 

Knights of Columbus. His contact information can be found on page 2 of our monthly Bulletin. 

  

 Next, I want to bring your attention to a new video series on the Supreme website, called 

Knights of Columbus Everyday Heroes.  It can be found at www.kofceverydayheroes.org.   There 

are currently 10 videos in the series that focuses the spotlight on remarkable Knights whose courage, 

faith and commitment to charity embody the mission of the Knights of Columbus. A new episode is 

scheduled to premier every Tuesday.  At the bottom of the page is a link to sign up so you will be 

notified every time a new episode is released. 

 

 I hope to see you all at our August Meeting, and at our upcoming activities. 
  

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 
 

Robert McBirney 8/1 Donald Durensky 8/2 Rolly Arenz GK 8/8 

Donald Chavez 8/11 Vincente Fabio 8/14 Ron Luna 8/14 

Kevin Kluver 8/15 Loreto Aldama 8/16 George Evans 8/17 

Lucas Farnell 8/21 Sang Joo 8/21 David Skorupinski 8/23 

José Perez 8/26 Robert Anthony 8/28 Valentin Anselmo Jr. 8/29 

 Curt Briskorn 8/29 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 

 

 

http://www.kofceverydayheroes.org/
mailto:mmercer38@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Sites During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 

 

 
  

 
 

1st OFFICER MEETING 7:00pm 

8th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

14th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

23rd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

25th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

26th CHURCH PICNIC  Noon-4:00pm 

 

1st & 2nd, 8th & 9th, 15th & 16, 22nd & 23rd BOOD DRIVE SIGN-UP’S after masses 

5th OFFICER MEETING 7:00pm 

14th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

12th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

174h H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

27th BLOOD DRIVE in Church Hall 1:00pm 

27rd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

29th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

30th CORPORATE COMMUNION / Breakfast 8:00am mass 

 

 

 

 

 



 

                                  

                                                                             
 

    
                                            
                
 

                                                     FAITH IN ACTION 
 

 

 The June/July 2018 KNIGHTLINE (available on www.kofc.org) outlines the 32 

Recommended Programs of Faith In Action on page 3. 

 

 I recommend each knight select one or two programs for our council. Our Grand Knight 

Rolly Arenz needs our help and support in carrying out Supreme Council's plan for each Knight of 

Columbus council. We already do several of the recommended programs, and the knights involved 

in those programs would be glad to discuss the program with you. Father Binh, our Chaplain, is 

100% supportive of our council and welcomes our support of the parish. 

 

 How about attending the Men's Retreat in January 2019 at Mater Dolorosa Retreat Center in 

Sierra Madre, CA? Many of our knights attend each year. Many knights help H.O.P.E. feed the less 

fortunate. Why not you? Rick Tkach has been very involved in the Special Olympics and Special 

Needs Programs for years. He has been giving us information about how we can volunteer as 

individuals for Habitat for Humanity. We need a Pro-Life Chairman also now that Tom Nagle PGK 

has moved to Utah. These are just a few suggestions where you might help out. Let us prayerfully 

consider where Jesus wants us to be. 

 

 
                                     

Love and prayers, 

 

 

 

Frank J. Faecke, 

Recorder      

 

http://www.kofc.org)/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ray Richmond      Frank Faecke      Michael Mercer      James Bowler     Rolando Arenz 

John Oliver      Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM      Leonardo Fernandez      Louis Bloch 

Robert Marsh      Robert Oftana      Brian Cota      George Del Hierro      Jerome Costa 

Leo Gines      Lloyd Ferry      Dr. Modesto Paredes      Bill Serb III PGK      Father Binh Nguyen 

Leo Griego      Horacio Castro      Donald Gargiulo PGK      Kevin Connell      William Moore 

 



 

  St. Irenaeus Picnic 
               Sunday August 25th  

    Church Hall Patio - Noon – 4:00 PM 

 Sponsored By Our Council  
      We will be Setting Up, Cooking, Serving & Cleaning Up 
           We will be needing all you Brother Knights help! 

[ Please sign-up to help early, it makes it hard to plan if we 
do not know how much help we have ahead of time! ] 

 
 

 

Contact George del Hierro DGK to sigh-up (714) 821-1247 

 



 

 

  

A Letter…………… 

                              From A Brother Knight 

 

Why Help the Presentation Sisters 

 
 Like all religious they were always underpaid and not covered by social security until 1972. 

So they get about one third the income of similar retirees. 

 

 My suggestion is to follow Chapter’s example. To give the Sisters a little financial help, 

during the Chapter’s meeting each month they pass the hat for this worthy cause. Let’s pass the hat 

for a few of our business meetings. The funds collected during these meeting will be presented to the 

Sisters at their annual “Presentation Sisters” event in November. 

 

 If we collect $25.00 or so when passing the hat, then during our monthly “Good of the 

Order” (attendance drawing) business meeting I will add a $25.00 gift card to the drawing winner 

that is present. If the person whose name was drawn is not present we then continue to draw names 

until we get a winner for the card. 

 

 For those not attending meetings, consider sending a donation to the Council, addressed to: 

Knights of Columbus – Council #8599 

5212 Myra Ave. 

Cypress, CA 90630 

Attention: Mike Mercer 

 

You may want to honor Sister Rita in this way. 

Brother Knight Bob Marsh 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith 
 

 



 

 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090   
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Vacant   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Pro-Life Chairman Vacant   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales   

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 829-7289 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 826-7289 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Phone Committee Chairman   

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 829-7289 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman David Hallum (562) 235-3588 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


